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that have rated as a Model school. 
They are Dallas Central Junior Acad-
emy, Houston Central Junior Acad-
emy, and the Berea Elementary 
School at Jefferson. As other schools 
are rated there may be a few more 
that will receive the Model rating. 

May we commend all who are do-
ing so much to improve the quailty 
of Christian education in the Texas 
Conference. 

Arkansas-Louisiana 
Teachers' Convention 

Arkansas - Louisiana teachers met 
for study and fellowship at beauti-
ful Mather Lodge of Petit Jean State 
Park. The last days of September 
found 47 persons participating in the 
institute held atop lovely Petit Jean 
Mountain near Morrillton, Arkansas. 

In addition to lectures, discussions, 
and devotional meetings, there was 
time for hiking, games, enjoying the 
scenery, and also a visit to Winthrop 
Rockefeller's "Winrock Farms," a 
show place on the mountain. 

Among the topics given special at-
tention were "Teaching the Problem 
Reader," "School Discipline," and the 
"Modern Approach to Math." These 
discussions were directed by Profes-
sor Robert Wagner of Southwestern 
Union College. 

Elder R. A. Nesmith, union edu-
cational secretary, presented, "Christ-
ian Education, Keystone of our De-
nominational Future," a message 
which indicated the vital role of our 
school system in continuing and fin-
ishing the work of God on earth. 

Elder 0. D. Wright, president of 
the Arkansas-Louisiana Conference, 
spoke on the teaching profession in 
his sermon entitled, "The Nicest 
Work." 

The institute was concluded by un-
ion president, L. C. Evans, in a mes-
sage in which he presented the evan- 
gelistic nature of the teacher's work. 
"Leading the youth to Christ is our 
most important work," he empha- 
sized. 	 W. D. WELCH, 

Educational Secretary, 
Arkansas-Louisiana Conference. 

It has already been my happy pri-
vilege this fall to visit the thirty 
church schools in the Texas Confer-
ence, also Jefferson and Valley Grande 
Academies. The church schools show 
a 3.5 per cent increase in enrollment 
this year, and the academies are hold-
ing about the same as last year. 
Twenty-seven of the teachers took 
special class work this summer to 
further their education, and we are 
pleased indeed that four received their 
B.A. degrees this summer and two 
their M.S. degrees. We have 83 full-
time teachers and 22 part-time per-
sonnel teaching our 1355 students. 

As I visit the classrooms I am 
thrilled at the fine work our teachers 
are doing. The spiritual life of the 
schools is truly uplifting. Teachers 
are endeavoring to meet the varied 

learning requirements of their pu-
pils. They are studying to keep pace 
with the developing changes in arith-
metic, science and social studies. I 
am sure, too, that students and par-
ents appreciate the many hours of 
donated teaching time, bus driving 
service, maintenance work, etc. that 
are so often given by many of our 
faithful church members. 

It is very gratifying to see the 
new school buildings that have been 
erected, the many improvements made, 
and new teaching equipment pur-
chased for the schools. This all adds 
up to more effective teaching and a 
more acceptable program of education 
of which we need not be ashamed. 
Several schools have been rated this 
fall, and we are pleased that we now 
have three schools in the conference 
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EDITORIAL 

Absolutely Active Attitudes 
A. R. MAZAT, Home Missionary Secretary, 

Southwestern Union Conference. 

One afternoon Mark Twain, who lost more than one hard-
earned fortune by investing it in enterprises that looked good 
at the moment, observed a tall, spare man, with kindly blue 
eyes and eager face, coming up the path with a strange con-
traption under his arm. Yes, it was an invention, and the tall 
man explained it to Mark who listened politely but said he 
had been burned too often. "But I'm not asking you to invest 
a fortune," explained the man, "You can have as large a share 
as you want for $500." Mark Twain shook his head ; the in-
vention didn't make sense. The tall, alert gentleman started 
away. 

"What did you say your name was?" asked Mark. 
"Bell," replied the inventor a little sadly, "Alexander Gra-

ham Bell." 
Humanity is so homogenous. Frequently we spend money 

for that which is not bread, and withhold our God-given gold 
from dispelling darkness in benighted areas. 

Where would we be if all men grew cynical and bitter 
over the times in which we live? Chauncey M. Depew, the 
great American lawyer, legislator and orator (1834-1928) 
once confessed that he had warned his nephew not to invest 
$5,000 in Ford stocks because "nothing has come along to 
beat the horse." H. G. Wells, the historian (1866-1946) joined 
the popular disparagement of the submarine, writing : "I 
must confess that my imagination refuses to see a submarine 
doing anything but suffocating its crew and foundering at 
sea." In 1907 Mr. DeForest put the radio tube in workable 
form but was unable to sell his patent. He was overcome 
by a negative attitude and let his patent lapse rather than 
pay the twenty-five dollars for its renewal. 

During the days between Thanksgiving and Christmas let 
no one leave a bountiful table and succumb to negative at-
titudes. Plan to do your Ingathering share and a little more 
so that there be no shortage in God's storehouse. Rejoice 
that your fair share is helping to finance God's world-wide 
humanitarian program, thereby fulfilling prophecy : "This gos-
pel of the kingdom shall be preached in all the world." 

Remember the world seems brighter to the cheerful, the 
energetic, the daring. Your birth into this world has been no 
mistake. You are an invited guest to the banquet of life. And 
He who sent you the invitation is no grudging host. Resolve 
to acknowledge His goodness by extending His invitation to 
others by GIVING and GETTING a Silver Vanguard Goal. In 
this tremendous age there is intelligence and good will at the 
heart of things. Plan and work to have your church "over the 
line by Christmas time." 

THE RECORD 



BOOK & BIBLE HOUSE 

BUDGET PLAN 
Enjoy more of the books, journals, records, Bibles, 

you want for your family. Sensibly, without disturbing 
savings, you can use our thrifty Budget Plan, the plan 
that gives you more in continuous buying power for the 
same low monthly payment. Send in your first order 
when you open an account. We will set aside an actual 
amount of credit for your use—a Credit Trust Fund—
so that you will always know just how much more credit 
is available to you. 
TO OPEN AN ACCOUNT 

To use Budget Plan for the first time, fill in application on back of order 
blank when you send your order. The first order must be for $10 or more. 

PLEASE SEND 10% DOWN PAYMENT ON 
FIRST ORDER ONLY ( 

Your credit is always good up to the full amount of your Credit Trust Fund. Use any or all of it, as you 
prefer. Monthly payments depend on the amount you are using. When you buy, you draw from your fund, 
but every payment you make goes right back in to be used over and over again. You can "add on" new 
orders at any time—as long as the total amount you owe us does not exceed the amount of your Credit 
Trust Fund. You have continuous buying power. 

TO "ADD ON" ORDERS—NO MONEY DOWN 
You can charge new purchases with no money down any time the balance on your account is less than 

your Credit Trust Fund. Just add new order to present unpaid balance, if any. 

30 - DAY CHARGE PLAN—IF YOU PREFER 
Budget Plan members, you always have the privilege of using your 

charge way if you wish. This means, of course, that each statement is 
paid in full within 30 days of the time the merchandise is shipped, 
with no service charge. There is a space on the order blank where you 
can check either "monthly payments" or "30-day charge." 

CASH ORDERS 
If you prefer to send cash, please do so with confidence. Our pledge 

—Satisfaction Guaranteed—covers every purchase. Please include 
parcel post and tax, if any. Overpayments are refunded to the penny. 

BOOK & BIBLE HOUSE 
BUDGET PLAN BENEFITS 

MONTHLY STATEMENT: No "bookkeeping" for you. Each month 
your statement provides a record of all transactions to be checked at 
a glance. It also tells just where you stand, and how much "buying 
power" is available in your Credit Trust Fund. 

NO NEED TO FIGURE POSTAGE OR FREIGHT: All shipping charges are 
prepaid and included in your account. 

Credit Trust Fund the 30-day 

V V E CORDIALLY INVITE you to open an account. 
If you have not received an order form and application 
blank, please write us. We will rush some to you. If you need 
a new catalog, please let us know. It's free, too. We truly 
wish to be of greater service to you than ever before. 

Sincerely, 

YOUR CONFERENCE BOOK & BIBLE NOUSE 
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* Simplest, easiest to use 
monthly payment plan—
anywhere. 

* Lowest terms and longest 
time to pay. 

* Personal Credit Trust Fund 
to help you plan ahead. 

* You can "add on" an order 
anytime—no money down. 

* Monthly statements tell you 
exactly where you stand. 

* All shipping charges pre-
paid and included in your 
account. 

* One low monthly payment 
buys anything your Book 
and Bible House sells. 



The youth of the Baton Rouge, Louisiana, MV Society pictured above, conducted a 
successful Voice of Youth at the end of the summer months. John Beck, MV leader, 
reports that the meetings were well attended and that the youth very ably served 
as speakers and ushers and provided the music. Elder Charles O'Dell is studying 
with interests developed from the meeting. 

Some of the five making their decisions have already been baptized, and others 
are making preparations. What a wonderful accomplishment our youth have made 
in this project! 

YOUR QUESTIONS ANSWERED 
From the Spirit of Prophecy 

THE PRICE OF HEAVEN 

"Our title to heaven and fitness for it are found in the righteousness of 
Christ." —Desire of Ages, p. 300. 

DO YOU KNOW — 
1. What work each must do in order to be saved? Desire of Ages, p. 385. 
2. Why God accepts you as if you had not sinned? Steps to Christ, pp. 62, 63. 
3. How God estimates faith without works? Ibid., p. 61. 

*This brief testimony was extracted from lesson four of the popular 24-lesson 
Prophetic Guidance Course, and represents just one phase of the broad subject pre-
sented. If you wish to enroll and learn more about the writings of the Spirit of 
Prophecy and how they came to us and also about the life and work of Ellen G. 
White, simply send one dollar to the Prophetic Guidance School, Box 200, Glendale, 
California. You will receive first lessons and a 192-page textbook by mail. Certificate 
awarded. Twelve thousand Seventh-day Adventist graduates. 

.. 'Egoinuata.. 

ATS at Ozark Academy 
The chapel period on Monday, Oc-

tober 5, 1964, was devoted to a pre-
sentation of a positive program deal-
ing with the trials brought upon so-
ciety as a result of intemperate living. 
Elders E. F. Sherrill and W. D. 
Welch brought materials currently 
employed in combating these evils 
and inspired each to a life of total 
abstinence and effective controls 
which would guarantee results. 

One of the outstanding features 
was Sam, the smoking dummy. It 
was shown that any dummy could 
learn to go through the motions of 
smoking, but that no person could 
learn to smoke. It was discovered that 
the cigarette did the smoking, and the 
individual became the sucker. 

The Temperance Society of Ozark 
Academy accepted the challenge of 
joining the American Temperance So-
ciety and the officers, under the leader-
ship of Reggie Sherrill, president, and 
Mr. Floyd Gilbert, sponsor, took ef-
fective steps to accomplish 100% 
participation. 

Shortly after the return from a 
weekend leave, the announcement was 
made that the senior class had 
achieved 100% participation. The 
other classes were not far behind, 
and again Ozark Academy students 
and staff are all active members of 
the Society. 

How happy we are for such loyalty 
to the cause of the Lord. Let us each 
work and pray that our youth and  

Jones, Tom 
Larson, E. Wayne 
Mowrer, Mrs. Calvin D. 
O'Sullivan, Mrs. Maragaret 
Simmons, Phyllis J. 
Thomas, Eugene D. 

Spanish-Language Record 
ELEVACION (FLP-1004), by the 

King's Heralds Quartet, Del Delker 
(contralto), and Maurita Phillips (so-
prano), is the first 12-inch, long-
play Spanish-language record to be 
released by Chapel Records and pro-
mises to be a worthwhile purchase. 

Every member of the Latin-Ameri-
can churches will treasure the mes-
sage-filled melodies of these selec-
tions: Grande es el amor, Debil soy, 
Tu eres mi amor, Cristo me ayuda, 
Pies divinos, Dan muerte a mi Dios, 
Sin el amor, Oh, Senor, al despertar, 
Corazones siempres alegres, Mas a-lla 
del sol, A Belen, and Ven, oh yen. 
Missionary-minded groups and indi-
viduals in all churches will find this 
to be an excellent means of broaden-
ing their missionary endeavors among 
Spanish-speaking friends. 

The Voz de la Esperanza (the 
Spanish Voice of Prophecy) directed 
by Elder Braulio Perez, together with 
Chapel Records, dedicated much time 
to making this recording possible. El- 

adults remain clean of these filthy 
contaminators of the soul as distri-
buted by the enemy of all good. Join 
with us in this battle for Truth. 

J. J. SWINYAR, Principal, 
Ozark Academy. 

Arkansas-Louisiana Missing 
Members 

Anyone knowing the whereabouts 
of the individuals listed below, please 
contact P. I. Nosworthy, Box 5548, 
Shreveport, Louisiana 71105: 

Blankenship, Louis E. 
Coley, Mrs. W. E. 
Gadbury, Michael 
Godger, Geneva Matlock 
Hall, Joseph 
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der Perez adds his recommendation, 
"Its musical quality is such that it 
justifies the comments made by many 
music critics who affirm that the 
King's Heralds Quartet occupies the 
first place in the world in the type of 
music which they sing." 

The amount of interest shown in 
this production will provide a basis 
of determining the extent of possible 
future productions. A big interest 
demonstrated by a large sales report 
to help offset large production costs 
will assure another release in the near 
future of equal quality. 

ELEVACION (FLP-1004), a mono-
phonic, high-fidelity recording, may 
be purchased through your church 
missionary secretary or Oklahoma 
Book and Bible House, P. 0. Box 
528, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73101, 
for $4.50 plus tax and 10c postage. 
It is also available to club members. 

MV Evangelism 
Under the direction of Pastor R. 

E. Barrett and MV Sponsor Marty-
leene Copeland, the Lawton young 
people organized and conducted a 
Voice of Youth evangelistic effort. 
Once again Oklahoma youth have 
taken the torch of truth and shared 
their faith. 

Three nights a week James Kai-
kainahaoli, Ronnie Francisco, and 
Terry DuVall presented God's last 
warning message in an interesting 
and forceful manner. Gerald Cope-
land and Libby Wiess conducted the 
song service, as other Missionary Vol-
unteers assisted with the details of 
the meetings. 

Five Adventist servicemen, How-
ard Campbell from Louisiana, Bill 
Beck, Jim Hudson, and George Allen, 
all from California, along with Ron-
nie Francisco from Tulsa, who are 
stationed at Fort Sill Army Base, 
joined the seven Lawton youth in 
conducting the five-week series. 

Only a few days before the meet-
ings opened, James Kaikainahaoli had 
both arms broken in an accident. 
James proved that it takes more than 
two broken arms to stop the giving 
of God's message. With heavy plaster 
casts from his shoulders to his fing-
ertips, James gave his sermon each 
week. 

Elder W. G. Larson, home mission-
ary secretary of the Oklahoma Con-
ference, joined the Voice of Youth 
team in a follow-up evangelistic ser-
ies. A baptism will be conducted 
within the next few weeks as the 
harvest of souls is gathered in. 

God blesses the consecrated efforts 
of Seventh-day Adventist youth who 
respond to the call of evangelism. 
Youth who share their faith not only 
win souls, but receive a rich reward 
in their own Christian experiences. 
The call today is for Oklahoma youth 
to take the torch of truth! 

DON L. AALBORG. 

1. Voice of Youth meetings were con-
ducted in the Lawton Seventh-day Ad-
ventist Church September 13 through 
October 16, 1964. 

2. Pastor R. E. Barrett and MV Sponsor 
Martyleene Copeland assist Lawton 
youth in planning for a Voice of 
Youth meeting. 

3. James Kaikainahaoli proved that it 
takes more than two broken arms to 
stop God's work. 

Autumn Book Special 

From our publishing houses comes 
an unusual offer, three fine books 
for the price of (As. 

Sally Roses for the primary child 
has such thrilling stories as a horse 
that protects a child, a mockingbird 
that can untie shoe laces. etc. 

Step by Step by Alma B. McKibbin 
gives her story as one of the most 
esteemed educators of our church. 
She also relates personal memories 
of Mrs. E. G. White. 

In Pastor, This Is My Problem El-
der W. A. Fagal of Faith for Today 
on topics of wide interest in such 
matters as courtship, marriage, etc., 
more than three hundred questions 
answered in these pages. 

The orginal price of $9.45 has been 
reduced to $4.95 plus 30c for mailing. 
This offer is good through November 
30, 1964. Place your orders now for 
holiday gifts. 

EUGENE F. ZUMBAUM, Manager, 
Texas Book and Bible House. 

Lone Star 
Advance 

* Recently two 
pastoral changes 
have been made. 
Elder R. R. Os-
borne, formerly 
chaplain of the Santa Anna Hospi-
tal, has taken up the responsibilities 
of the San Antonio Southside District 
including the San Antonio Highland 
Hills Church and the Yancey Church. 
The San Antonio area has been di-
vided, and this is the new district. A 
new chaplain will be appointed for 
the Santa Anna Hospital shortly. 

Elder C. D. Wellman has assumed 
the responsibilities of the Cleburne 
District succeeding Elder J. L. Ray 
who accepted a call to the Chesapeake 
Conference. 
* Evangelism throughout the con-
ference is moving forward. Meetings 
are being conducted in Athens, Cor-
pus Christi, Austin, Grand Prairie, 
San Antonio Spanish, North Hous-
ton and Bonham. Pastors in these 
various cities report that interest is 
good. Watch for further reports on 
the results. 
* Dr. G. A. King of Fort Worth, 
recently joined Pastor Eugene John-
son of the Alamogordo, New Mexico 
District for a Five-Day Stop Smoking 
Clinic. Dr. King attended the Five-
Day Stop Smoking School held in 
New Orleans earlier this year. 
* Elder Keith Morey, chaplain, and 
Marvin Midkiff, administrator, of 
Memorial Hospital in Beeville an-
nounced that the newly organized 
Beeville Church has purchased a lot 
on the Houston Highway between 
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K. E. Scott 

the court house and the hospital. Al-
though the hospital only opened in 
March, the church leaders are al-
ready moving forward with plans for 
a new church building, and they re-
port that there are already 22 en-
rolled in church school. 
* Walter Gibson was recently ap-
pointed administrative assistant of 
the Memorial Hospital in Beeville. 
Gibson has been with the institution 
since its opening on March 15, ser-
ving as credit manager and director 
of admissions. 
* One of the LVN students at the 
Memorial Hospital LVN School is 
already looking forward to baptism 
according to Pastor Keith Morey. 
The school opened September 7. 
* The Texas Sabbath school offer-
ings for the third quarter showed an 
increase of $1300 over the third 
quarter of 1963. Let's keep up our 
liberal giving for missions. 
* Our Ingathering crusade began 
officially on November 1, However, 
many interesting and good experi-
ences are already pouring in. Every 
Texas member should participate in 
this great missionary endeavor. Look 
for souls as you reach your personal 
goal of $25. "Keep missions alive in 
'65 !" 

New Faces at Sandia View 
Academy 

Mr. Roy Roberts was born in Cha-
dron, Nebraska. His elementary edu-
cation was received in several schools, 
but his last three years of high 

Roy Roberts 

school were spent at Campion Acad-
emy where he graduated in 1959. 

He received a B.S. degree is busi-
ness adminstration from Union Col-
lege in 1964. 

In June, 1961, he was married to 
Marlas Fandrich from Hurdsfield, 
North Dakota. They have a daughter, 
Lisa, born March 12, 19-64. 

June 18, 1964, found him at his 
present position of accountant and 
treasurer of SVA. 

His early desires were to be a farm 
manager so he could handle money. 
He's not on the farm, but he does 
handle the Sandia View Academy 
farm's money! Mas. J. DICKERSON, 

Registrar and PR Secretary. 

On the Go with Texico! 

' A SERIES OF MEETINGS will be 
held in Miami, New Mexico, beginning 
in November. It is planned to use the 
IT IS WRITTEN films followed by 
a short Bible study. R. A. JENKINS, 

District Pastor. 

SABBATH, OCTOBER 17 was Sab-
bath School Visitor's Day in the Abi-
lene Church, to fit into the schedule 
of Elder Schram, our Conference  

Sabbath School Secretary. Each Sab-
bath an effort is made to have an 
interesting and soul-saving program, 
but a special program was planned 
for that Sabbath. Written invitations 
were sent out, inviting interested 
friends. They were also invited to 
stay and have lunch after the ser-
vice. Fourteen visitors came, and two 
others sent their regrets at not being 
able to attend. 

(Continued on page 8) 

Ingathering! 

Among God's people today there is 
a fearful lack of sympathy that 
should be felt for souls unsaved. We 
talk of Christian mis-
sions. The sound of our 
voices is heard; but do 
we feel Christ's tender 
heart-longing for those 
outside the fold? 

"God is waiting for 
men and women to a-
wake to their responsi-
bilities. He is waiting for them to 
link themselves with Him. Let them 
mark the signal of advance, and no 
longer be laggards in working out 
the will of the Lord." Testimonies, 
vol. 7, p. 13. 

We may ask ourselves, what is the 
will of the Lord? In Matthew 28: 
19, 20, Christ Himself gives us the 
command: "Go ye therefore, and teach 
all nations, baptizing them in the name 
of the Father, and of the Son, and 
of the Holy Ghost, teaching them to 
observe all things whatsoever I have 
commanded you: and lo, I am with 
you alway, even unto the end of the 
world." 

Note these two men, David Dougherty and V. C. Tooley, 
deep in discussion over a special project with "Your Bible 
and You." 

6  

Someone listening in interrupts: "May we hear of your plans?" 
Watch for the hot news release in a forthcoming RECORD! 

H. W. Pritchard. 
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Nov. 13 Nov. 20 

"One of the . . . plans for reach-
ing unbelievers is the Harvest Inga-
thering campaign for missions . . . 
As those not of our faith have been 
made acquainted with the progress 
of the third angel's message in hea-
then lands, their sympathies have 
been aroused, and some have sought 
to learn more of the truth that has 
such power to transfer hearts and 
lives. Men and women of all classes 
have been reached, and the name of 
God has been glorified." Counsels on 
Stewardship, pp. 190, 191 (Evange-
lism, pp. 252, 253). 

Ingathering for missions in Texi-
co has already begun. "The words of 
Christ to His disciples are also for 
His people today: Say not ye, There 
are yet four months, and then cometh 
harvest? behold, I say unto you, Lift 
up your eyes, and look on the fields; 
for they are white already to harvest.' 
John 4:35." Testimonies, vol. 6, p. 23. 
Our faithful laymen have accepted 
the challenge and have begun the 
business solicitation long before the 
official beginning of the campaign. 
One good example of this is the work 
that Brother and Sister Walter Noel 
of Pampa, Texas, do each year, in 
contacting nearly sixty places of 
business in Pampa and White Deer. 
It is a pleasure to go with them, for 
the people know them and usually 
have their donation ready when they 
see them coming. That is good public 
relations for the local church, too. 

Jesus said, "I must work the works 
of Him that sent me, while it is day: 
the night cometh, when no man can 
work." John 4:9. "The joy of seeing 
souls eternally saved will be the re-
ward of all who follow in the steps 
of the Redeemer." Testimonies, vol. 
9, p. 59. 

Shall we not be followers of Jesus 
in the truest sense of the word dur-
ing this Ingathering campaign by 
not only gathering in funds to for-
ward the Master's cause in all the 
world, but also seeking souls to be 
saved. "Every believer is pledged to 
unite with his brethren in giving 
the invitation, 'Come, for all things 
are now ready.' Luke 14:17. Each is 
to encourage the others in doing 
whole-hearted work. Earnest invita-
tions will be given by a living church. 
Thirsty souls will be led to the water 
of life." Testimonies, vol. 7, p. 15. 

(The Ingathering campaign official-
ly begins November 21.) 

KENNETH E. SCOTT, 
Assistant Treasurer, 

T exico Con f erence. 

Annual Denver Trip 

On October 15, fourteen pre-nurs-
ing students from Southwestern Un-
ion College made the annual visit to 
the Clinical Division of the Union 
College School of Nursing at the Por-
ter Memorial Hospital in Denver, 
Colorado. The group arrived by bus 
Thursday evening in time for sup-
per in the new cafeteria. The first 
evening was set aside for getting 
acquainted with the Union College 
nursing students. 

After an assembly Friday morning, 
the students were taken sight-seeing 
to the Denver mint and Denver Mu-
seum of Natural History. In the af-
ternoon the nursing school faculty and 
students gave some interesting nurs-
ing demonstrations in the new two-
million-dollar hospital wing. After 
supper and evening worship, the visit-
ing students joined student singing 
bands in the hospital ; later they at-
tended the Missionary Volunteer 
meeting. 

Sabbath morning the students were 
taken to the Glacier View Youth 
Camp where the Sabbath school and 
church services were held. The stu-
dents met in the main camp building 
before a large fireplace. The fire 
crackled and blazed while sleet rattled 
on the roof. After lunch the girls were 
led on a nature hike along the mount- 
ain trails ablaze with autumn leaves. 
The group returned to the nursing 
school for supper and worship. 

The pre-nursing students made the 
trip under the direction of Mrs. Keith 
Hallock, nursing education instructor 
at Southwestern Union College, assis- 

A SABBATH DO 

"Before the setting of the 
sun, let the members of the fam-
ily assemble to read God's word, 
to sing and pray." 

"As the sun goes down let 
the voice of prayer and the 
hymn of praise mark the close 
of the sacred hours . . . Testi-
monies, vol. 6, pp. 356, 369.  

ted by her husband, Keith Hallock, 
English instructor. Drivers for the 
school bus were Mr. Charles Under-
hill and Mr. Bob Carver. The stu-
dents making the trip were Lynden 
Coburn, Pat Tidwell, Ginger Jorgen-
son, Arlene Turner, Cheri Meisner, 
Candy Collum, Linda Willman, Diana 
Schneider, Cathy Bledsoe, Peggy Mur-
phy, Marie White, Diana Bond, and 
Sue Hardin. 

MRS. KEITH HALLOCK. 

MiRingfarnMi.:, 

Send all advertisements to your local con-
ference office for approval. Rate: Fifty words 
or less, one insertion, $3.00. Each additional 
word, including names and addresses, 5c per 
word. Payment must accompany copy. 

LOWEST confidential 1965 S.D.A. factory 
prices. USA, European or Canadian deli-
very. Gasoline or diesel Mercedes-Benz. 
Volvo, Studebaker, Datsun cars, wagons 
and pickups. Bonded, licensed, franchised 
direct factory dealer, serving YOU since 
1933. Phone or write — NOW, for free 
confidential information. Robert C. Mar-
tin, Studebaker, Mercedes-Benz. Box 416, 
Grants Pass, Oregon. 	38-6t alt. 

VOLKSWAGENS — new 1965 models. 
Prices start at $1450. Also the new 1500 
VW available as well as PORSCHE and 
MERCEDES-BENZ. For further informa-
tion write Orrean Gill, 735 W. Fairbanks. 
Orlando, Florida. Phone 644-0367. 41-10t. 

Would you like for your loved one to be 
cared for in a modern nursing home 
operated by Seventh-day Adventists? Do 
you know a friend who has had a stroke 
and needs specialized physical therapy? 
If the answer to either of these questions 
is yes, then write or call us. We have a 
downtown location, and only four blocks 
from SDA Church. Private bus service 
available to all who need it. Duncan Con-
valescent Center, Inc., Duncan, Oklahoma. 
Phone AL 5-6283. 	 44-4t. 

Abilene, Texas 
Amarillo, Texas  	5:43 	5:39 
Brownsville, Texas  	 5:41 
Dallas, Texas  	 5:23 
El Paso, Texas 	 5:04 
Fort Worth, Texas 	.5:29 	5:25 
Galveston, Texas   	5:25 	5:22 
Gentry, Arkansas 	...... 	 5:08 
Keene, Texas 	 .5:29 	6:25 
Little Rock, Arkansas 	 5:02 
Muskogee, Oklahoma 	 5:12 
New Orleans, Louisiana 	5:10 	5:02 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 	 5:21 
San Antonio, Texas 	5:40 	5:37 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 	 4.58 	4:54 
Shreveport, Louisiana 	 5:12 
Tulsa, Oklahoma  	__5:18 	5:14 

SOUTHWESTERN 

UNION COLLEGE 

_5:40 	5:36 
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ATTENTION, PARENTS AND PASTORS 

Frequently parents or their youth in uniform telephone us for as-
sistance on a military problem. In many instances this is not necessary. 
There are service pastors (Seventh-day Adventist ministers) stationed 
near many military bases in North America. 

These ministers are able and willing to assist our youth in military 
service. They are acquainted with the military chaplains at these bases 
and are well prepared to assist our servicemen who may have a prob-
lem. Following are the pastors' names on our list and the bases they serve: 

ALASKA 

Fairbanks: 
Elder Clyde D. Mundy 
717 Bentley Drive 
Fairbanks, Alaska 99701 

Anchorage: 

Elder G. D. Strunk 
135 E. 11th Avenue 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

ALABAMA 

Fort Rucker: 

Elder L. A. Ward 
P. 0. Box 1025 
Dothan, Alabama 36302 

CALIFORNIA 

Edwards AFB: 

Elder Marvin Moore 
3138 Gregory 
Mojave, California 

Norton AFB: 

Elder Fenton Froom 
5629 Palomar Avenue 
San Bernadino, California 

CONNECTICUT 

New London: 
Elder Marion Kidder 
45 Roseleah Drive 
Waterford, Connecticut 

GEORGIA 

Fort Benning: 

Elder A. C. Becker 
4487 Deerfield Drive 
Columbus, Georgia 31900 

Fort Gordon: 

Elder Authur Wade 
3113 Brandsford Road 
Augusta, Georgia 

Robins AFB: 
Elder Milton Reiber 
618 Wimbish Road 
Macon, Georgia 

KENTUCKY 

Fort Campbell: 
Elder W. F. Asher 
203 Helmwood Drive 
Elizabethtown, Kentucky 

Fort Knox: 

Elder J. A. Crews 
9813 Nordic Drive 
Valley Station, 

Kentucky 40172 

MISSISSIPPI 

Kessler AFB: 

Elder J. J. Jennings 
Drawer 96 
Mississippi City, 

Mississippi 39562 

MISSOURI 

Fort Leonard Wood: 

Elder R. J. Roy 
610 West 7th Street 
Rolla, Missouri 65401 

MONTANA 

NORTH CAROLINA 

Fort Bragg: 

Elder 0. E. Hanna 
105 Brooklyn Circle 
Hope Mills, North 

Carolina 28348 

Note: SDA military chaplain also 
on base: 

Chaplain (Major) Joseph T. 
Powell 

Office of the Chaplain 
62nd Signal Battalion 
Fort Bragg, North Carolina 

Camp Lejeune: 

Edward 0. Cotton (civilian 
employee on base) 

Hubert, North Carolina 

OKLAHOMA 

Fort Sill: 

Elder R. E. Barrett 
4301 Santa Fe 
Lawton, Oklahoma 73501 

SOUTH CAROLINA 

Fort Jackson: 

Elder C. L. Beason 
2835 Kingsbridge 
Columbia, South 

Carolina 29210 

TENNESSEE 

Memphis bases: 

Elder Orley M. Berg 
142 Bendel Circle 
Memphis 17, Tennessee 

VIRGINIA 

Fort Belvoir: 

Elder G. F. Williams 
110 Belleaire Road 
Alexandria, Virginia 

Norfolk: 

Elder Jerome Lastine 
5513 Stewart Drive 
Virginia Beach, Virginia 23456 

Portsmouth: 

Elder Ralph Logan 
125 Deerfield Crescent 
Portsmouth, Virginia 23710 

NEWFOUNDLAND 

U. S. Harmon AFB: 

Elder 0. L. Lee 
20 Linds Road 
Corner Brook, Newfoundland 

COLORADO 

Fort Carson: 

Elder Dwight Wallack 
Rt. 1, 5050 Garo Circle 
Colorado Springs, Colorado Malmstrom AFB: 

Elder A. M. Mater 
809 48th Streeet S. 
Great Falls, Montana 

Clip this list for future reference. Your son in uniform may be assisted 
by one of these pastors. This list is not necessarily complete, and we 
would like to hear from other pastors who are near military bases and are 
in touch with our servicemen. 

J. R. NELSON, Director, 
General Conference National Service Organization. 

92955 
S,.croarial Office 

Gen. Conf• sThE REVIEWER 
Takoma Park 

PtiviLA BECKER, 
Washington 12, Editorzal Assistant, 

Southern Publishing Association. 

The well-known teacher and story-
teller, Enid Sparks, has again as-
sembled a wonderful collection of 
stories for school-age children. Those 
who remember the interesting tales 
of Dana's Date With Trouble will 
want to add this new anthology to 
their library. 

From "Outdoor Paths" come stories 
of chipmunks, monkeys, dogs and leo-
pards to delight young readers. And 
they can travel down "Nearby Paths," 
"Faraway Paths," and "Holiday 
Paths" as well. On "Paths of Yester-
day" they will meet such interesting 
characters as Fanny Crosby, Luther 
Burbank, and Ellen G. White. 

There are "Paths for Jesus" for 
little ones to follow, too. Stories of 
courage and kindness set good exam-
ples for character building. 

Along Sparkling Paths has been 
geared to the third-grade reading 
level. Teachers will find it useful as 
a supplementary reader that child-
ren will enjoy. A complete vocabulary 
list is included. 

On the Go with Texico! 
(Continued from page 6) 

Elder Schram preached an inspir-
ing sermon and called for a conse-
cration. The presence of the Holy 
Spirit could be felt throughout the 
entire morning. After a good lunch 
served by the ladies we had a short 
singspiration, after which Elder 
Schram and Elder Pritchard pre-
sented OPERATION 3000 to the 
church. We appreciated the confer-
ence men spending the day with us. 

Altogether it was a wonderfully 
inspiring day. It made us more deter-
mined to make every Sabbath a real 
blessing and to share that blessing 
with our visitors. If any of our 
readers are in Abilene, Texas, over 
the Sabbath, we extend a cordial in-
vitation to attend our church located 
at Barrow and Edgemont Streets. 
Its location is listed in the newspa-
per as well as with the Chamber of 
Commerce. 	MRs. R. E. CASH, 

A COURSE IN FIRST AID will 
be given in the basement of the Dal-
hart Seventh-day Adventist Church 
beginning Monday night, October 26. 
Some of the church members along 
with non-Adventists are taking the 
course. 

8 	 THE RECORD 
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